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NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF BRAZIL ON THE PROPOSED DISTRIBUTION OF GENERAL ASSEMBLY MANDATES TO THE PERMANENT COUNCIL AND ITS COMMITTEES, SUBCOMMITTEES, AND WORKING GROUPS

Permanent Mission of Brazil
to the Organization of American States
No. 185


The Permanent Mission of Brazil to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the OAS General Secretariat (Office of the Assistant Secretary General) and has the honor to transcribe below Brazil’s comments, addressed by note, to the Permanent Mission of Chile to the OAS in its capacity as coordinator of the ALADI Group, on the proposed distribution of General Assembly mandates to the Permanent Council and its committees, subcommittees, and working groups, prepared by the General Secretariat and distributed to the regional coordinators at a meeting held on June 19, 2006.
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The understanding of the Permanent Mission of Brazil is that, given its special nature, the Special Committee on Transnational Organized Crime is to cease its operations once the negotiation of the Hemispheric Plan of Action against Transnational Organized Crime has concluded and the text of the Plan has been forwarded to the Permanent Council for approval.  The Permanent Mission of Brazil does not, therefore, consider it appropriate to assign to the Special Committee any mandate other than that established in operative paragraph 3 of AG/RES. 2189 (XXXVI-O/06), “Fighting Transnational Organized Crime in the Hemisphere.”

With respect to the mandate established in operative paragraph 3 of AG/RES. 2247 (XXXVI-O/06), “Promotion of Hemispheric Cooperation in Dealing with Gangs Involved in Criminal Activities,” the Permanent Mission of Brazil believes that the matter should be referred to the Committee on Hemispheric Security, which is responsible for follow-up on matters of multidimensional security, as identified in the Declaration on Security in the Americas. 


In addition, the Permanent Mission of Brazil wishes to express its support for the proposal made by the Permanent Representative of Canada at the meeting of regional coordinators that consideration be given to changing the name of the Committee on Hemispheric Security to Committee on Multidimensional Security.

The Permanent Mission of Brazil avails itself of the opportunity to renew to the OAS General Secretariat the assurances of its highest consideration.
Washington, D.C.
June 22, 2006
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